
   

 

 

 

Village of Cold Spring Board of Trustees 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 

November 9, 2022 
 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Cold Spring held the Monthly Meeting on Wednesday, 
November 9, 2022 at Village Hall.  Present were Deputy Mayor Tweeps Phillips Woods, Trustees Laura 
Bozzi, Cathryn Fadde and Eliza Starbuck. Mayor Kathleen E. Foley was absent.  The meeting was called 
to order at 6:30 pm by Deputy Mayor Woods. 
 
Closed Session 
T. Woods made a motion to enter into a Closed Session to seek advice of counsel with the Village 
Attorney John Furst (via videoconference) at 6:35 pm.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed 
by a vote of 4-0 (K. Foley absent). 
 
T. Woods made a motion to exit Executive Session at 6:55 pm.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it 
passed by a vote of 4-0 (K. Foley absent). 
 
Monthly Meeting 
The monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by T. Woods 
 
Request to Modify Agenda 
None 
 
Announcements 
T. Woods Made the following announcements: 

• Recycling will be picked up as scheduled on Veteran’s Day (11/11) 

• Reminded residents to NOT blow leaves into the street 
E. Starbuck thanked all the volunteers who showed up and helped plant bulbs on 11/7 and 11/8.   
 
Monthly Reports – Village Departments (all submitted reports attached) 
 
Financial Report: Village Accountant Michelle Ascolillo presented the report. Key points included: 

• Funds are available for the Endpoint Change Order (add Lead Testing) 

• Central Hudson is re-issuing bills 
C. Fadde asked if we will be receiving a Mortgage Tax payment from Putnam County?  M. Ascolillo 
responded that we will.  Payments from the County are received 2x a year. 
 
Roadways & Facilities:  Crew Chief Robert Downey presented the report.  He reiterated that leaves 
should not be blown into streets.  He also noted that catch basin at the corner of High Street and 
Northern Avenue will be filled in for the winter until it can be repaired in the spring. 
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Water/Wastewater Department: Water and Wastewater Superintendent Matt Kroog was not present.  
T. Woods read the report the report into the record and provided the following updates:   

• Water restrictions remain in place 

• Endpoint replacement project is in progress 
C. Fadde made a motion to approve the Change Order to the agreement with Saks Metering to include 
Lead Testing at an additional cost of $7,794.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed by a vote 
of 4-0 (K. Foley absent). 
 
Code Enforcement:  Philipstown Code Enforcement Officer Greg Wunner not present and no report 
submitted. 
 
Police Department: Officer-in-Charge Larry Burke was in attendance and presented the following: 

• 9 accidents in October.  Increase attributed to rise in vistors/tourism. 

• 2 arrests and one 911 call for a person in distress 
 
Fire Company:  Jeff Phillips, Jr. present for the Fire Company. 
 
Justice Court:  No representatives from the Justice Court were present.   
 
Monthly Reports – Standing Boards (all submitted reports attached) 

• Historic District Review Board (HDRB):  No member of the Board was present.  T. Woods 
presented the report. 

• Planning Board:  No member of the Board was present.  T. Woods presented the report. 

• Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA):  No member of the Board was present.  T. Woods presented 
the report. 

• Tree Advisory Board (TAB):  No member of the Board was present.  T. Woods presented the 
report. 

• Recreation Commission:  No member of the Board was present.  T. Woods presented the 
report. 

• Town of Philipstown: No representative from the Town was present.  T. Woods presented the 
report. 

• County Legislator: No representative from the County was present.  T. Woods presented the 
report. 

 
Report of the Mayor and Trustees: 
E. Starbuck working on Parking Plan draft and assessment of signage needs for presntation at 11-16-22 
meeting 
 
L. Bozzi commented that she is working with M. Ascolillo to identify how to best utilize funds made 
awarded to the Village through the Clean Energy Grant. 
 
Board Business 
Service Agreement with Penflex 
E. Starbuck made a motion to authorize the mayor to sign a service agreement with Penflex to 
administer the Service Award Program for the Fire Company.  T. Woods seconded the motion and it 
passed by a vote of 4-0 (K. Foley absent). 



   

 

 

 
IMA with Philipstown for Fuel Sharing 
K. Foley is working with the Town Supervisor to prepare an Inter-Municipal Agreement for Fuel Sharing  
 
Hudson Highlands Fjord Trail (HHFT) Request for Event Participation 
HHFT will be hosting charrettes on a number of sub-committees of the Fjord Trail project.  The 
schedule will be advertised in the local newspapers and posted to the HHFT website. 
 
Ad-Hoc Committee Updates 

• Zoning Code: the group is meeting regularly and will present an update at the 12/14/22 Board 
of Trustees Meeting 

• Short Term Rentals:  the committee will present its progress and recommendations to the 
Board of Trustees on 11/30/22 

• Community Policing:  OIC Larry Burke and Mayor Foley met with the committee to review their 
findings in preparation for a public presentation after January 1, 2023. 
 

Approval of Minutes 
Approval of minutes from the 9/21/22 meeting was tabled 
 
T. Woods made a motion to approve the minutes of the 9/28/22 meeting as submitted.  E. Starbuck 
seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0 (K. Foley absent). 
 
Public Comment 
Karen Machke, Forge Gate Condominiums, asked if the work being done by the committee to update 
the Zoning Code is available for the public to review.  Village Clerk J. Vidakovich responded that the 
group will present its recommendations to the Village Board at a public meeting for input before 
holding a Public Hearing as required to adopt code changes. 
 
MJ Martin, HHFT, clarified that the HHFT charrettes will be specific to visitation-related issues.  She 
asked if the Village will participate as a co-host/sponsor of the event. 

• L. Bozzi commented that the Village should not be listed as a co-host and the rest of the Board 
agreed. 

• MJ Martin clarified that he Village will be listed as a participant and not as a co-host. 
 
Adjournment 
D. Fadde made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm 
 
Submitted by: Jeff Vidakovich 
 
 
          ________________ 
Jeff Vidakovich, Village Clerk        Date 
 




























































